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The Grievant, a Backhoe Operator with fours years in the classification and with nine years in the Gas
Department who was on a Written Reminder for conduct was given a DML for failure to follow work
procedures.

The Grievant was digging a bell hole and he had two observers. The Grievant stated he did not recall
if there were USA marks and does not recall if the supervisor had told them to hand dig to expose the
facilities. The Grievant testified that he had some idea where the main was located. The Grievant
continued to use the backhoe to dig for two or three feet but was unable to locate the main. The
Grievant and the observers saw no base rock or anything else that indicated there was a gas line in
the proximity.

The Grievant struck the gas main, he turned off his backhoe and got the equipment to squeeze down
the plastic to stop the blowing gas. The Grievant did not use a flash suit while squeezing off the
main.

The Supervisor stated the proper method is to dig a hole safely away from the flow of gas and stop
the gas at that point. The Grievant should have had the spotters locate the main prior to excavation.
The dig-in resulted in the loss of service to 30 customers.

There is no dispute that the Grievant violated safe work procedures. The Grievant should have hand
dug beyond the removal of the concrete top, that the spotters should have located the main, and
when the line was damaged a second hole should have been dug away from flow of gas and that
when the Grievant entered the gaseous environment he should have been wearing a flash suit.



Given the number and the severity of the safe work procedures that the Grievant violated this case is
closed without adjustment.
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